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Dear Malvern Families, 
 

It has been wonderful to welcome our families back into school this week.  I hope that all members of our 

community managed to find some time to relax and unwind during the Easter break. This term, we have 

so much to feel excited about. Most notably, we will be hosting our third annual Malfest Celebration. This 

will take place on Saturday 8th July and we anticipate that this year the event will be bigger and better 

again.  If you haven’t already, book this date into your diary and watch this space for further details. 

 

Mr James  

Headteacher 

Football Success  

We are thrilled to announce that our Key Stage 2 football team has been crowned Huyton champions for the 
second year in a row! The team's unbeaten record throughout the season and their top finish in the Central 
Area League are testament to their hard work and dedication.  

The team will now represent our school in the upcoming Knowsley Final in May, where they will compete 
against other league winners from across the borough. In addition to their upcoming Knowsley Final, they 
also have a Merseyside Cup last 16 fixture against St Michaels from Widnes on Monday evening at school. 
Kick-off is at 3:40 pm, and we would love to see as many members of our school community there as                       
possible to cheer on the team! 

We are incredibly proud of our football team and their outstanding performance this season. We would like 
to extend our thanks to the coaches, parents, and supporters who have helped make this achievement                       
possible. Well done to our champions, and best of luck in the upcoming competitions! 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Library 

Our school library is open from 8.00am each morning.  Accompanied by an adult, 
children are welcome to come and have a before-school read and browse the 
shelves.  Children (and adults) may borrow books during this time and tea, coffee and 
hot chocolate are available for adults.  Why not join us for a morning read? 



Are you Ready to Read? 

Our sponsored reading event was a great success with school raising just short of 

£1000!  Thank you for all your support and encouragement.  The money will be 

used to further develop our library facilities.  

Community Sport Hub 

At Malvern, we consistently strive to promote a wide range of opportunities to enhance the health and well-being 
of the children in our community.  Therefore, we are delighted to announce that starting next Saturday, we will be 
hosting community football sessions for both boys and girls. The sessions are open to all children and will be held 
every Saturday from 9.00am to 11.00am. 

The training sessions will be run by experienced football coaches from South Liverpool CC who are dedicated to 
providing a safe and fun environment for children to learn and play the beautiful game. Children of all skill levels are 
welcome to join and the coaches will work with each child to help them develop their skills, build confidence and 
learn the value of teamwork. 

We encourage all parents to consider signing their children up and giving them the chance to experience the joy of 
playing football.  For more information and to register for the sessions, please use the information on the leaflets 
below or contact Bradley at 07921663447 to secure your place.  Let's get the ball rolling and create a fun and                     
engaging football community for our children! 



Celebrating Outstanding Attendance  

What a fantastic start to our summer term! On Tuesday morning, we celebrated pupils with 97% attendance in a 
fantastic In2Win spin the wheel prize bonanza assembly. Lucky winners were able to come up on stage and choose 
from a range of prizes. These included days out at theme parks, cinema trips and even a tour of Knowsley Safari 
Park. From scooters to football memorabilia, board games to sports equipment, there was a prize for everybody. 
We even had a Nintendo Switch up for grabs. I’m certain you can see from the photographs that our lucky winners 
were very happy indeed!  

We are already collecting ideas for our next #In2Win Big Wheel Spin celebration. Our Junior Leadership will be               
undertaking consultation over the next couple of weeks. Watch this space for updates on confirmed prizes. Most 
importantly, remember this term you will need 98% attendance in order to earn a space on the Wheel of Prizes.  


